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General Service Letter No. 3115/23 
 
Subject: All engines. 
 Withdrawal of the Type Certificate and end of the support of 

ARTOUSTE IIID, ASTAZOU IIA, ASTAZOU IIA2, ASTAZOU 
IIAF, ASTAZOU IIAF2, ASTAZOU IIIC2, ASTAZOU XVI G and 
TURMO IV B engines. 
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Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
Safran Helicopter Engines has noticed for several years that there are no more requests for 
technical support, repair and order of spare parts for ARTOUSTE IIID, ASTAZOU IIA, ASTAZOU 
IIA2, ASTAZOU IIAF, ASTAZOU IIAF2, ASTAZOU IIIC2, ASTAZOU XVI G and TURMO IV B 
engines. 
 
Hence, as of April 2024, Safran Helicopter Engines will no longer provide technical and logistical 
support for the afore-mentioned engine variants, and will request from Certification Authorities 
that the Type Certificate of the relevant variants be withdrawn. 
 
However, if one (or more) of these engine variants is (are) still in operation in your fleet, please 
contact us to help us update our database of in-service engines and examine with you possible 
solutions. 
To do so, you can contact either your Field Representative or our nearest subsidiary, or you can 
contact us at the following address: 
 
Safran Helicopter Engines 
Support and Services Division 
Avenue Clément Ader 
40220 TARNOS - FRANCE 
 
Please contact us if you require further information or assistance.   
Yours sincerely, 
 

Technical Support Department 

 
J.F. ESCURET  
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